
THE PIT STOP  

MOSES LAKE CLASSIC CAR CLUB February 2011 
________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 

Car Of The Month 

January 2011 Car of the Month 
 

 

  
Harlen Cosper, 1963 Pontiac Parisienne (Canadian) 

In 1994 I saw an ad in the Nickel Saver for a 1960 Pontiac in Royal City. I had owned one when I was in high school and 
had always wanted to get another one. To my surprise it wasn't a 1960. It was a 1963 Pontiac Parisienne. I had never 
seen one.  The original owners were from Oshawa Ontario and the husband and wife each bought one. She was a Mary 
Kay dealer. She gave her car to a friend and it sat for many years. She needed to sell it. That started my Collection of 
Pontiac's.  I now have five Pontiac's. 

  

Minutes of MLCCC General Meeting   
January 12, 2011 

 
Meeting called to order by President Aaron Gimmeson @ 7:00PM at Papa’s Restaurant. 
 
Minutes were approved as published. 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  Checking Account, 3462.45; High Yield Savings Account:  $2102.66. 
Harley and Diana presented bills to be paid.  Bernie moved and Ray seconded that the bills be paid. Passed. At the 
recommendation of Treasurer, it was moved by Bill A. and seconded by Annie that we moved High Yield in to Checking 
account. Passed. It was suggested that we look into a different bank if Chase is going to charge us a user fee. As a non-
profit, we should not have to pay user fee. 



 
Web Master:  Web site updated with upcoming car shows. 
 
Meeting place: Juanita will continue to search for a meeting place. Papa’s may not be big enough to accommodate all of 
us for dinner and meeting. It is hard to hear. The food was very good. 
 
Auto Show:  Joe Johnson, Chairman, says there will be a meeting at the library on 1/18/11 @ 6:30PM. Les Schwab will 
be bringing a trailer. They are scheduled for both 2011 and 2012. Service Master will also be in attendance. 
 
Guests:  BBCC scholarship recipients Brian Castro and Tristan Purrington along with instructor, Mike O’Konek 
 
Car of the Month:  Harlan Casper 
 
Dash plaque for show:  Rose Lawrence with 1915 Model T Speedster 
 
Door Prize:  50/50 ($27.50) – Joe Johnson; NAPA hat, Bob Duffin; Tool Kit, Mike O’Konek; Car and Dog Wash 
certificates – Paul and Brett Boehm; Magnet lite, Dale Fisher.  Hopefully these are somewhat correct. 
 
Upcoming car shows:  All Wheels Weekend on Father’s Day in Dayton. The town puts this on. 
VICA Show, probably the 19th or 26th of March. Date not confirmed. Paul will put it on the webpage.   
A variety of car calendars were given. 
 
Next meeting will be February 10th, place to be determined. 
 
Sincerely, Mary Mayo, Secretary. 

  

The meeting in February will be held at Chico’s Pizza Parlor. You will need to call and pre-order your pizza because they 
take about 40 minutes. Let them know you will need if to be ready at 6:00pm. The menu is attached. 



 


